
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  

COVID-19 Update #29 
 

March 5, 2021 – 5:00 pm 
 
Dear Registrant, 
 
Return to COVID-19 Response Framework 
The Ontario Government announced today that Toronto, Peel and North Bay-Parry Sound Public Health 
Regions will no longer be subject to the Emergency Shutdown, and will be returning to the strengthened 
COVID-19 Response Framework effective Monday March 8, 2021. Toronto and Peel will be returning to the 
Grey-Lockdown level, and North Bay Parry Sound will be returning to the Red-Control level.  
 
A summary of the rules for each zone under the COVID-19 Response Framework can be found here.  
 
Detailed rules for each zone can be found as follows: 
 

• O. Reg. 82/20: Grey-Lockdown  
• O. Reg. 263/20: Red-Control  
• O. Reg. 364/20: Green-Prevent, Yellow-Protect, and Orange-Restrict  

 
Rules Applicable to Optical Stores (as of March 5, 2021) 
The following chart provides a brief summary of some of the key rules that apply to optical stores as of 
March 5, 2021. These rules are subject to change, so opticians should ensure that they regularly check the 
links above for updates. 

 

 

Mask Requirements for all Businesses 
Opticians must continue comply with the masking requirements set out in the Ministry of Health 
Operational Requirements guidelines. This includes wearing a surgical/procedure mask at all times when 
working at a distance of 2 metres or less from a patient. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018MtVefmoBpDAijk1lH-OIWPzpGUafk-ZCwcci5_NLT9C3J4xa8wOk2rCz4-cO2NELO3T-IN-HdOBNBrTQ5z9aawLanjVlQ8QqtG5MQSAPVvY6suK4vUMQCEUXRV-7ftHa3IoQg2shlwXn8yQo-rDQe-5uJDJjeWZ7hit8cJ3yYloa_sSEYrpy7MK6--CpsFolKQKa4WE0qnS5x8jvzFaccI2Ir41pCuZMxiLd0SObGGzmM09_BZgsDaA2HoNjvzLQjgjGYyT0eyPbnaJYFahBdVbNnIFZWbDE-xKvOu0aOlJO64me3ZFJw==&c=A4fEdxtgP8DwSJDRTk9Dd9nb40otoLgPz7ovU_i96Iz1in6UZkROfA==&ch=asAgBkLwiGH62Jp0JkJ73ERthQb_j3kXZXH-GvbmiU9_cMIY58lw-A==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018MtVefmoBpDAijk1lH-OIWPzpGUafk-ZCwcci5_NLT9C3J4xa8wOk2rCz4-cO2NELO3T-IN-HdOBNBrTQ5z9aawLanjVlQ8QqtG5MQSAPVvY6suK4vUMQCEUXRV-7ftHa3IoQg2shlwXn8yQo-rDQe-5uJDJjeWZ7hit8cJ3yYloa_sSEYrpy7MK6--CpsFolKQKa4WE0qnS5x8jvzFaccI2Ir41pCuZMxiLd0SObGGzmM09_BZgsDaA2HoNjvzLQjgjGYyT0eyPbnaJYFahBdVbNnIFZWbDE-xKvOu0aOlJO64me3ZFJw==&c=A4fEdxtgP8DwSJDRTk9Dd9nb40otoLgPz7ovU_i96Iz1in6UZkROfA==&ch=asAgBkLwiGH62Jp0JkJ73ERthQb_j3kXZXH-GvbmiU9_cMIY58lw-A==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018MtVefmoBpDAijk1lH-OIWPzpGUafk-ZCwcci5_NLT9C3J4xa8wOk2rCz4-cO2NETPEHGqFjeNBKnZUSGIBHsFq79wuAAZVnR-04nLwk9u8LDaehwb3WWLcchRgRqyc8F0hDNoA9dKD6GjUYhqSTcwY7e-zzYKSS_pwvkARRUnGDDloQdqaoJvBMqGNK-a_8f8z72k6qiqZTOf-EIH8BQXlv_xdmNs1DoM91efJG3sI=&c=A4fEdxtgP8DwSJDRTk9Dd9nb40otoLgPz7ovU_i96Iz1in6UZkROfA==&ch=asAgBkLwiGH62Jp0JkJ73ERthQb_j3kXZXH-GvbmiU9_cMIY58lw-A==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018MtVefmoBpDAijk1lH-OIWPzpGUafk-ZCwcci5_NLT9C3J4xa8wOk2rCz4-cO2NELk5rxosA1qmrqr2JdJCYhef3olzH6ZnBnZU4v338ndAyCVB23w9U8mW5LoETlNFOxRiX50JsDgKkxvif-IRYVvMYVBDb6pQChtqJbUSQUO2aACeBV4CBsw==&c=A4fEdxtgP8DwSJDRTk9Dd9nb40otoLgPz7ovU_i96Iz1in6UZkROfA==&ch=asAgBkLwiGH62Jp0JkJ73ERthQb_j3kXZXH-GvbmiU9_cMIY58lw-A==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018MtVefmoBpDAijk1lH-OIWPzpGUafk-ZCwcci5_NLT9C3J4xa8wOk2rCz4-cO2NEAAYzJ2cob0avRiDmVsRuUfsqNNDQvjrNszyx2ZQxyHwi0W13VW95sCRuW9BhdGc_FJmSSNRwCrkz6-3Hae7rBe4Ab-zpq9kgdYfEqJnr4HJG2aqnixUk8w==&c=A4fEdxtgP8DwSJDRTk9Dd9nb40otoLgPz7ovU_i96Iz1in6UZkROfA==&ch=asAgBkLwiGH62Jp0JkJ73ERthQb_j3kXZXH-GvbmiU9_cMIY58lw-A==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018MtVefmoBpDAijk1lH-OIWPzpGUafk-ZCwcci5_NLT9C3J4xa8wOk2rCz4-cO2NEjw8NE_7tX1_grunikMsjIEMta7GdK3JImoeTwxHq0TUCjDUcPPJ6BCH-tHNcaKiAnc3_56SGsGXI_s4Ytgpwn90FsbHbJWZbLlYvmRGUDK_3eg7NJgAkWQ==&c=A4fEdxtgP8DwSJDRTk9Dd9nb40otoLgPz7ovU_i96Iz1in6UZkROfA==&ch=asAgBkLwiGH62Jp0JkJ73ERthQb_j3kXZXH-GvbmiU9_cMIY58lw-A==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018MtVefmoBpDAijk1lH-OIWPzpGUafk-ZCwcci5_NLT9C3J4xa8wOk2rCz4-cO2NEBUttFGykAVxdlHi9UzeS1CrMlPrU3QE76LUe_ZXWcWNQW_L19nEIA9_dndRW-TBAAvPIVbBu5V0nSYHARPrqkVz5IcHZ9Ncf45hxjTm0XaaMwKEfs6plgSfO1v6nxfoYCJzHJ_1Hct_urPv8OdFQyp5c_CoA_dBTlyWntAvNNpuiiizjlS6tDerh3gCqLUJI47OTAou8uo4Z7G2Jz78Ox1HR_S81ZxO9&c=A4fEdxtgP8DwSJDRTk9Dd9nb40otoLgPz7ovU_i96Iz1in6UZkROfA==&ch=asAgBkLwiGH62Jp0JkJ73ERthQb_j3kXZXH-GvbmiU9_cMIY58lw-A==


 

 Opticians must continue comply with the masking requirements set out in the Ministry of Health 
Operational Requirements guidelines. This includes wearing a surgical/procedure mask at all times 
when working at a distance of 2 metres or less from a patient. 
 
In addition, under provincial regulations, all opticians and staff, must wear a mask or face covering 
at all times while indoors, regardless of whether there is a patient present. Opticians and staff may 
only remove the mask/face covering if they are working in an area that is not accessible to 
members of the public and they are able to maintain a physical distance of at least two metres 
from every other person.  
 
Patients and any other person in any indoor area of a business must also wear a mask or face 
covering at all times while indoors, unless: 
 

• They are a child under two years of age  
• They require accommodation for medical reasons or any other reason relating to 

accessibility or human rights.  
 
Masks may be removed temporarily for heath and safety reasons, or in order to:  

 
• Receive a service that cannot be provided without removing the mask  
• Eat or drink 

 
Please note that opticians are also responsible for ensuring that they comply with any additional 
rules or regulations that may apply in their municipality, region or area.  

 
And, as always, and no matter how services are delivered, the College reminds opticians that they 
must continue to adhere to all relevant health and safety guidelines, including: 
 

• Standards of Practice 
• Return to Work Guidelines  
• COVID-19 Operation Requirements Health Sector Restart Document  

 
Finally, we would like to remind you that local Public Health Units have started deploying 
vaccination programs by region. Please check with your local Public Health Unit for further 
information. 
 
As always, the College remains committed to keeping you informed. For any practice related 
questions please contact us at practiceadvice@collegeofopticians.ca 

 
Kind regards, 
 
Fazal and the COO team 
 

 
 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0018MtVefmoBpDAijk1lH-OIWPzpGUafk-ZCwcci5_NLT9C3J4xa8wOk2rCz4-cO2NEBUttFGykAVxdlHi9UzeS1CrMlPrU3QE76LUe_ZXWcWNQW_L19nEIA9_dndRW-TBAAvPIVbBu5V0nSYHARPrqkVz5IcHZ9Ncf45hxjTm0XaaMwKEfs6plgSfO1v6nxfoYCJzHJ_1Hct_urPv8OdFQyp5c_CoA_dBTlyWntAvNNpuiiizjlS6tDerh3gCqLUJI47OTAou8uo4Z7G2Jz78Ox1HR_S81ZxO9&c=A4fEdxtgP8DwSJDRTk9Dd9nb40otoLgPz7ovU_i96Iz1in6UZkROfA==&ch=asAgBkLwiGH62Jp0JkJ73ERthQb_j3kXZXH-GvbmiU9_cMIY58lw-A==
https://collegeofopticians.ca/sites/default/uploads/files/Legislation/Standards_of_Practice.pdf
https://collegeofopticians.ca/sites/default/uploads/files/Return%20to%20Work%20Guidelines.pdf
http://www.health.gov.on.ca/en/pro/programs/publichealth/coronavirus/docs/operational_requirements_health_sector.pdf
mailto:practiceadvice@collegeofopticians.ca

